
Welcome to Bethel! We’re glad you’re here! 
4th Sunday after Pentecost · June 20, 2021 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Adult Forum 
Join Pastor Ron following worship to dig 

into Paul’s letter to the Galatians and what 
it means to live a new life in Christ. 

 

If you would like to join in from home, use 
this Zoom meeting ID & password: 

951 256 7003 
5Ju8Ah 

Welcome to our worship gathering. Your presence is important to us – we are not complete without 
you. As we gather as the people of God in various ways, please continue to connect and encourage 
one another. Continue to stay on top of Bethel announcements by checking your email, our website, 

and our Facebook page. 
 

For any pastoral care needs, contact Pastor Ron (530) 417-4951 or ronzielske@gmail.com 
 

Thank You to all who help lead 
worship each week 

 

Today:  Kelly Mendonsa, usher & Linda Dunn, reader 
 

Next Week: Terri Larson, usher & Allen Dunn, reader 
 

We could use a few more volunteers to help with 
worship through the coming months. For more 
information or to volunteer contact Barbara 
Morris – 916-715-4962  barbeam@gmail.com 

 

Indoor Worship Guidelines 
In light of the new state guidelines, fully 
vaccinated folks can choose to worship 

without a mask; if you are unvaccinated, we 
ask that you continue to use a mask. Many of 

us, even if fully vaccinated, will continue 
wearing masks inside during worship in order 

to help protect our children and other 
vulnerable people.  

Expect a few adaptations to our regular 
worship routine. Be flexible. Follow directions 

given by Pastor Ron and/or the ushers.  
For those not ready or able to join us in person, 

we will continue to live-stream our gathering 
so they can be “with” us. 

 

Call Committee News! 
The Call Committee is pleased to announce 

Carolyn Brodt as our candidate of choice to be 
Bethel’s next pastor. 

 

As you know this has been a lengthy search 
process, hampered by a global pandemic and 
budget realities that limited us to candidates 

willing to accept a part-time call, but we 
believe God has guided us to Carolyn. 

 

Carolyn came to parish ministry after a long 
career in public policy, specifically in the area 
of Emergency Housing and Homelessness. 

She is also passionate about the environment 
and caring for God’s Creation. 

 

Information on several “Meet & Greet” 
opportunities is on a later page. 

 



 

To meet our 2021 Operating Expenses 
each month, Bethel needs $6986* 

Giving in June 
6/6 = $2150.00 
6/13 = $2510.66 
6/20 = $ 
6/27 = $ 

Total for Month = $4660.66 
TOTAL for May = $7957.62 

*Keep in mind, this total may be adjusted with the final compensation 
package offered a new pastor 

Thanks for your ongoing support of 
Bethel’s Ministries!  

Consider Online Giving  
Sign up for Online Giving at our 

website, bethelroseville.org 
If you prefer to give by traditional check, 

please mail it into the church office at 1050 
Douglas Blvd., Roseville CA 95678 

In the Coming Week . . . 
Here are the readings for June 27th – spend some 
time this week reflecting on them to prepare for 
next week’s worship. 
 

• 2nd Samuel 1:1, 17-27 
• Psalm 130 
• 2nd Corinthians 8:7-15 
• Mark 5:21-43 
 

June 2 – Mollie Herlocker 
June 8 – Jenn Saeger 
June 10 – Patrick Gale 
June 12 – Emily Levin 
June 14 – Homer Woods 
June 16 – Joslyn Saeger 
June 17 – Jackie Saeger 
June 20 – Mike Grant 
June 22 – Andrew Chan 
 
Blessings to all of our June Birthdays; please let 
us know if we accidentally left you off the list J  

SAVE THE DATE!! 
Congregation Meeting  

Sunday, July 11  
to officially vote on calling Carolyn Brodt as 

Bethel’s next pastor. 
(following worship; about 10:15am) 

 

(An information meeting will be held on Zoom, 
Monday, June 28 at 6:00pm to share details of 
the Pastor Compensation Package for those 

interested. If we vote to call Carolyn, then we 
will have a second vote at the July 11 meeting 

to approve her compensation package.)  
 

Today, as we continue to find ways to live into 
our Welcome Statement, you may notice that our 

liturgy contains inclusive language celebrating 
the expansiveness and diversity of God’s 

creation. We hope this helps us all to remember 
our LGBTQ+ siblings, seek justice for them and 
all people, and to look for ways to welcome all 

into our midst. 

Managing Life's Losses – Recognizing Life's Gains 
 

A 3-session online discussion coming soon! 
 

A look at the losses during the pandemic and also the gains. 
Other losses and gains for topics to be submitted by the group. 

Wednesday, June 30, July 7, and July 14 
7:00—8:00pm 

 

Zoom ID = 951 256 7003 
5Ju8Ah 

 
 



 

  

We are planning to do some final improvements 
to our buildings as part of celebrating 75 years of 
Bethel. We will be upgrading the pastor’s office, 

replacing old folding chairs*, fixing & painting 
sanctuary walls, and more! 

Thank you so much for your generosity so far 
this year! Total donations so far equal $580 

 
 

Interested in supporting the largest 
gathering of Lutherans and having a 
little fun? Consider joining the 
Gathering Volunteer Corps of the 
2022 ELCA Youth Gathering in 
Minneapolis.  
 

Applications open through July 22nd. 
Adult volunteers are needed for a 
variety of roles and financial stipends 
are included.  
Dates of service July 22 -28, 2022 
 

For more details see 
www.elca.org/gathering or talk with Lisa 
Herlocker. 

Praying the Directory 
This week you are invited to remember 
a few Bethel members in your daily 
prayers. Each week the list will change 
and for no particular reason, we will 
begin at the end of the alphabetical list. 

• Kalevi Sinervo 
• Tom Selke 
• Bruce Seiler, Nancy Garman & 

Peter Seiler-Garman 
• Brad, Jenn, Jackie, Joslyn & 

Jaelyn Saeger 

Meet Carolyn Brodt,  
our Pastor Candidate! 

Attend one of three casual “meet & 
greets” – Please RSVP so we can plan 

for snacks! J 
 

June 23 Open House from 4:00-6:00pm 
The Dunns’ in Roseville 

RSVP to Linda 916-780-4633 
lindaluanne@yahoo.com 

 

June 26 Open House from 3:00-5:00pm 
The Herlockers’ in Rocklin 
RSVP to Lisa 916-718-4868 

lherlocker@me.com 
 

June 27 after Worship at Bethel 
RSVP to Terri 916-838-5487 
terri.luna.larson@gmail.com 

 

Congratulations 
to our newly elected 

Servant Team members! 
At our June 6th Congregation Meeting, Terri 
Larson and Nancy Garman were elected to 
join Lisa Herlocker and Rick Mendonsa on 

our Servant Team. They will be officially 
installed next Sunday during worship. 

Inclusivity Discussion Group 
Explore what it means to live out Bethel’s 
Welcome Statement. What do we really 
mean when we say, “All are welcome?” 

Join us this Fall as we discuss issues of 
diversity & inclusion through a faith lens. 

 

 
 Be the Change!  

Faith in Action! 
The Lutheran Office of Public Policy in 
California invites you to take part in their 

weekly Advocacy in Quarantine meetings. 
Each half-hour call includes an update on 

legislative actions & a quick advocacy activity. 
Please join this good work via Zoom at 

12:00pm every Wednesday: 
https://zoom.us/j/389725625 

 
 


